DRAFT MINUTES

Sanbornton Economic Development Advisory Committee

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, June 16, 2015 at 1:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Sanbornton Library Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH

The meeting was called to order by Chairman pro tem Bob Ward at 1:00 p.m.

Roll Call
Members present: Ian Raymond, Bill Cutillo, Joe Thornton, Peter Drouin, Ralph Rathjen, Paul Dexter, Don Bormes, Brad Crosby, Jody Slack, Karen Ober and John Becker

Members absent: Nina Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Tim Lang, and Doug Rollins

Others present at the meeting: Town Planner Bob Ward and Town of Boscawen Community Development Director Alan Hardy

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by Chairman pro tem Bob Ward.  Bob explained that he was continuing to act as Chair until the SEDAC elected a Chair.

Boscawen’s Economic Development Program:

Bob introduced Alan Hardy, Boscawen’s Community Development Director.

Alan indicated that as Community Development Director for the Town of Boscawen, 

he is in charge of Planning, Zoning, Code Enforcement and Economic Development all under the heading of Community Development.  He said has a full-time Assistant plus in 2014 the Town added a secretary for the Community Development Department.  Staff total is 2 full-time and 1 part-time employees.

Alan started with the background of economic development stating that Boscawen was for a long time “anti-business”.  The Planning Board review and permitting process was an excessively long and drawn out process.  Since that time, the Town of Boscawen did a self-analysis of its regulations and how processes could be improved.  Boscawen has significantly modified its planning and regulatory policies, has streamlined its review/permitting process and has amended its land use regulations (zoning, subdivision regulations and site plan review regulations).  In the process of changing policies, Boscawen determined that agriculture could be a component of economic development and shortly thereafter the Town created an Agriculture Commission as prescribed by state law.  The Agriculture Commission was tasked with advocating for agriculture as well as improving the review process for agricultural development and amending the agricultural definitions in local land use regulations.


Alan described the process through which Pete and Gerry’s Egg Farm was successfully recruited to establish its agri-business in Boscawen.  The Community Development Department took an active role in advocating for and assisting the company through such activities as letters of support from various local boards and officials as well as through person to person contact.

Alan referred to the economic advantage of the egg farm developing the 200 acre property versus the costs associated with the same property being turned into house lots with the costs for public education and municipal services. Alan explained the changes which were made to provide a more efficient and expeditious review and permitting process.


Alan provided details concerning the functions of the Community Development Department in promoting economic development, such as interviewing new businesses, introducing new businesses to the Boscawen community and providing sustained assistance and support for businesses in order to retain these businesses in Boscawen and help them prosper.  He stressed the importance of developing a positive, long-term relationship.

In general, Alan stressed that Boscawen had far too little land zoned for commercial use and that the town needed to embrace mixed-use development.  Alan stated that Boscawen’s goal is to attract more commercial uses which do not increase the school age population.

Ian Raymond asked if there was any “push-back” to commercial development from residential neighborhoods.  Alan’s answer was yes.


Peter Drouin raised a question concerning the site plan review process for the Pete and Gerry’s Egg Farm proposal.  Alan indicated that the key factor was changes to the zoning ordinance to allow the proposed use.


Paul Dexter asked if the “turn-around” from anti-business to pro-business was due to the change in persons on the land use boards or a change in the land use regulations.  Alan said it was a combination of both.


Don Bormes asked if the Town of Boscawen has accomplished the successful establishment of its economic development program with part-time staffing.  Alan stated that a successful economic development program needs full-time staff.  He summed it up by saying that his job, as Community Development Director, was “to put it all together” and that in order for him to do that he needed to “wear multiple hats”.

Bill Cutillo asked if Boscawen identified desirable commercial development locations and advocated for a serious consideration of the Exit 22 area.  Alan responded that the Boscawen Community Development Department is trying to anticipate what does the new business owner need and that his Department is trying to match up business needs with acceptable locations which satisfy those needs.


Joe Thornton asked how Boscawen reaches out to new businesses.  Alan responded through “constantly promoting Boscawen and constantly asking what do you need?”  Alan further added that the job of the Boscawen Community Development Department is “to make those connections”.

Ian stated that he would like to see an analysis of the Tilton economic development experience.  He also asked should there be, at the Town level, a “business head-hunter” and if so who should it be?  Alan responded it should be, & in Boscawen it is, the Community Development Director.


The Committee thanked Alan for his information and insights.

SEDAC Status and Election of Officers:


Bob reported that the Town Attorney recommended that the SEDAC committee members should be appointed by the Board of Selectmen and then sworn in by the Town Clerk.


Bob also reported that the Town Attorney recommended against the “moderator” approach and that the committee should elect a Chair and Vice Chair with the Town Planner continuing to provide technical support.  Karen Ober volunteered to serve as SEDAC Chair and Ian Raymond volunteered to serve as Vice Chair.  The committee will hold election of officers once the SEDAC members have been appointed and sworn in.

Minutes of June 2 meeting:


The SEDAC decided to hold off in approving the minutes until after members were appointed and sworn in.  Likewise, all actions taken by the committee before members were appointed and sworn in will be ratified once the members are sworn in.
Presenter Schedule:


Paul Dexter moved approval of the draft presenter schedule.  John Becker seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.  
Meeting Order of Business:

Ralph Rathjen suggested that the SEDAC meeting agendas be set with the business portion scheduled first to be followed by the guest presenter presentation.  Jody Slack suggested that the SEDAC meetings go back to a two-hour schedule and this suggestion was supported by the membership. Peter Drouin stated that we should strive to get as much from each presenter as possible and not be unreasonably limited by the time constraint.  Karen Ober suggested that the presenters’ time allotment be expanded from 15 minutes to 30 minutes with Q&A to follow.

Commercial Property Inventory:


The members agreed that an inventory of commercially-zoned property should be done as well as an inventory of property within one mile of Exit 22.  Bob responded that he has already begun this process of information gathering and that a good deal of it is already done.  He said that he will do the same for the area around Exit 22.
Adjournment


There being no further business to come before the committee, Don Bormes moved the meeting be adjourned.  The meeting adjourned at 3:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner and SEDAC Secretary pro tem

NEXT MEETING:  
The next meeting of SEDAC will be Tuesday, July 7, 2015 at 1:00 pm.

The guest presenter will be Dennis Delay, Economist: speaking on demographic/economic trends affecting Sanbornton and New Hampshire.
